
Edition 34 17th June 2022  

 THE LINK 

 Dear Parents & Carers, 

 

Welcome to another edition of The Link.  With just over 
5 weeks of summer term remaining there is much to 
look forward to and much to think about for all year 
groups.   

 

Of course, Year 11 have completed many of their      
exams already, but still have several remaining before 
they can relax and enjoy their Prom.  Meanwhile, all 
other year groups have various end of year                 
assessments to prepare for before less pressured     
activities including work experience, enrichment week 
and sports day.   For details of these exams and how 
pupils can prepare, please see the information sent 
home from Mr Bird, Assistant Headteacher. 

 

Last weekend, over 60 year 9 & 10 pupils completed 
their Bronze Duke of Edinburgh qualifying expedition in 
the Long Mynd.  Speaking to pupils who participated, 
some were certainly tested in terms of endurance and 
resilience due to some unsettled weather and            
unintended extra distance walked.  However, they all 
completed the expedition safe and sound.  Well done!  
I am sure pupils would like to express their thanks to 
Mr Cox, Mrs Davis and Mr Godwin who supported the 
pupils, assisted by the various Duke of Edinburgh staff.  

 

Finally, on Monday we look forward to welcoming Mrs 
Gerrard who joins the staff pastoral team.  Mrs Gerrard 
has been appointed as Pastoral Support Assistant, 
working closely with Heads of Key Stage to support our 
expectations of good behaviour, high attendance,     
correct uniform and pupil safety.  I am sure that pupils 
will make Mrs Gerrard very welcome. 

 

With best wishes for a good weekend 

 

John Parr 

Headteacher 

 Accelerated Reader  

Congratulations to the newest   

member of our Millionaires club 

Year 7 Year 8 

Week Beginning 20th June is 

Week B 

Congratulations to all the students listed below 

for meeting or beating their target  

Important DofE dates for your diary 

SILVER AWARD 

Main expedition Friday 8th, Saturday 9th, Sunday 10th 
July 

  

Upcoming Events - June 

• Year 6 intake day - 24th June 

• Year 11 Prom - 29th June 

Phoebe Allport 

Jack Jones 

Olivia Miller 

Poppy Carr 

Emily Kirkwood 

Olivia Whiting  

1,052,907 

Next weeks fixtures   

District rounders – years 7, 8 & 9 at Ludlow. We will 
be leaving school at 14:50pm with an approx return at 

17:30pm. Please get changed at lunch. 



Appointment Reminder 

We appreciate that pupils may need to have           
appointments during the school day, please could we 

ask that we have prior notice and a copy of the        
appointment card/letter. Thank you. 

Nut Free School 

We aim to be a nut free school. If your child brings 
packed lunches or snacks in from home please ensure 

(even if your child is not allergic) that they do not   
contain nuts or nut-products, in order to protect those 

in school with severe allergies. Our kitchen doesn’t 
knowingly use nuts, however nut traces can be found 
in many products especially when manufactured in a 

factory alongside nut products. Many thanks.  

Lunch Money 

Please can you ensure that you top up your ParentPay 
account for school lunches. There is also a top up      
machine in the lunch hall where students can use 

coins or cash. 

Lost Property 

If your child/ren have lost any items of clothing, 
please ask them to check lost property in W1. 

Please can we also ask parents and children to check 
at home whether they have the correct labelled PE 

kits as a few have gone missing in recent weeks. 

Thank you 

Year 11 Exams Timetable for week beginning 20th June 2022 

Please find a copy of key dates for Year 11 pupils 
  
  
Thursday 16th – Wednesday 29th June   
 

-Only attend school for an exam  
- Arrive in time for the exam   
-Leave school after the exam  
- If you can’t make your own way home then you will be supervised in school until the buses/ 
your normal mode of transport is available  

  
Wednesday 29th June  
 

-Year 11 Prom, Shrewsbury Town Football Club  
  
  

Thursday 25th August   
-This is exam results day  
- Results will be available in school and on Go 4 Schools   
- We will write to you separately about these arrangements nearer the time  

School Uniform  

Please can we remind students of the following:- 

• Students are allowed natural hair colours only  

• Nail varnish and false nails are not permitted 

• Students are allowed to wear a watch but no 

other jewellery other that a single pair of 

studs 

• Clear retainers must be used for nose piercing 

Vaccination Forms  – Year 9 

A reminder that forms need to be returned by    
Monday 20th June. 

Thank you. 



Year 10 Mock Exams Time Table 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

PTA Update  

 
The PTA would like to thank everyone who came to the meeting that we held at The King Arms. 

We had volunteers come forward to take on major roles going forwards thus ensuring the continuation 

of the PTA in the future which is fabulous news.   

Our current treasurer will stay on for a little while longer to help to hand over everything and also be 

there to support and guide the new team going forwards.  

So, a fresh start, a new team and we're sure there'll be lots of lovely fundraising events to come in the 

future. Watch this space! 

If anyone would like to be on our mailing list please get in touch via csschoolpta@gmail.com or get in 

touch via our Facebook and Twitter pages at Church Stretton School's Friends and Supporters.  

Thanks again for your support and good luck to the new team going forwards. 



Students can now enjoy our new deli and 

salad bar at lunch times. A selection of   

pastas, couscous and fresh vegetables are 

available. A great addition to our lunch 

menu. 

Sporting Success 
On Monday 13th June the year 9 & 10 girls qualified for the County Cup Athletics Final at       

Oakengates Athletics Track. The girls put in some fantastic performances, especially after a 

tough weekend of Duke of Edinburgh! Well done to all! 

The year 8/9 boys basketball team went to Bishops Castle this week for their first game. They 

won convincingly, with some lovely play particularly from Will Doley and Joseph Mushininga. 

There were also some fantastic coaching and leadership skills on display from Alex Berry.  

Deli and Salad 

Bar 







Edge Hill University Maths Competition. 

Earlier this year there was a competition for year 9 students run by Edge Hill University. They required teams to 
submit posters based around a 2 difficult maths questions – this required high-level mathematical thinking,      
reasoning, and communication. It was fantastic to see so many quality posters. 

After a couple of weeks, we had news that 3 teams made it through to round 2. 
Amazing! 

Lilypop Screamers 

Lily Jardine 

Poppy Cumberlidge 

Maisie White 

Siobhan Morris 

Clara Powis 

In round 2 there was another poster based around 2 new questions – again,  
asking students to show an incredible level of mathematical logic and             
communication. Students spent their own lunchtimes completing the posters – 
showing a great level of dedication. After 2 weeks, we received news that one 
team were successful and have made it through to the final where they will    
present their poster at Edge Hill University. That team was: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A huge well done to this team, all the other teams that competed and to Mr Lund for his help and support during 
these challenges. Good luck girls! 

Mr Williams. 

Lilypop Screamers 

Lily Jardine 

Poppy Cumberlidge 

Maisie White 

Siobhan Morris 

Clara Powis 

Maths Momas 

Ella MacFarlane 

Freddie Westall 

Connie Woodhouse 

Georgina Foster 

Fred Davis 

IRE 

Isla Skelly 

Rosie Frankel 

Ellie Bill 







HERE 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/raf-world-tickets-339842366667?aff=Engflyer



